You asked for:
Please can I have information relating to the following point(s):

- How many war veterans have been supplied with permanent accommodation via the council's housing waiting list since the start of 2015?
For the period 01/01/2015 to date there have been 2 lettings to people who have been given priority solely due to leaving the armed forces, however, there may be other war veterans who have been rehoused with another housing priority.

- How many refugees and asylum seekers have been given accommodation within your council's boundary since the start of 2015 under Section 95 of the Immigration and Asylum Act 1999?

We are not able to provide data in relation to the number of refugees housed as this data is not collected in a reportable format.  This information would be held on an individual’s case file and would require the manual trawl of all council house lettings for the past 2 years.

In regards to how many asylum seekers have been rehoused in the city, asylum seekers are ineligible for an allocation of housing from the Housing Register until they have received a decision on their asylum application. If it is a positive decision they can then apply to the authority as a refugee or someone who has been given indefinite leave to remain in the UK.  Again this information would be held on an individual’s case file and would require the manual trawl of all council house lettings for the past 2 years.

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

